

Thomas Fairchild Community School Forston Street, London N1 7HA Telephone: 020 7253 9469

tfoffice@newwavefederation.co.uk Executive Headteacher: Ms Nicole Reid Headteacher: Mr Matthew Trahair

Thursday 8th December 2022

Dear Thomas Fairchild Families,

Re: Lost Property Items

Now that the winter weather is upon us, the children have started wearing gloves, hats and scarves to school again. Families spend a huge amount of money on clothing and we are very aware of the rising costs of such items. With this in mind, we wanted to remind you to clearly **label all items of clothing** worn by the children. This will significantly reduce the likelihood of any items going missing.

We also wanted to remind you of our arrangements for lost and found items. We currently have a clothes rail with all **Lost Property Items** at the back of our playground. This is available for families to check at the end of the school day. If a missing item cannot be found on this rail, please speak to the classteacher.

Uncollected uniform items from the rail that are not claimed after 3 weeks will be given away on a first come, first served basis. We would rather these items were reused by members of the community. Any unlabeled, non-school uniform items that are not collected, e.g. jackets, will be donated to charity at the end of each term.

Please be reminded that, if your child wears Wellington boots to school, you are asked to provide black shoes for them to wear indoors. You should also be mindful that the children are not permitted to wear boots during PE lessons for safety reasons.

Kind regards,



Matt Trahair Headteacher

